
Portion of Official Minutes Dated Jan. 11th, 2022.  
Ozark Special Road District 

Emergency Declaration to Bypass Normal Bid Process

“New Business 

a. Riverdale Rd. Washout (Dale Moore Excavating): Discussion with Dale Moore, Jason Sivils, 
the commissioners with Jody Stutesman on the repair to the washout on this roadway. Jody 
and Dale recommend stacked block walls. Mr. Sivils recommends MoDOT type 2 block for 
this repair. There are concerns about the washout near guard rails adjacent to this wet 
weather creek bed. The shot rock would fix the issue it erodes or settles more. Then more 
shot rock would need to be put over it. The commissioners agree with GRE’s 
recommendation of putting in MoDOT type 2 block for this repair. GRE would also 
recommend digging a trench at the bottom before the blocks go in 18 inches deep and 
approximately 2-3 feet wide. Motion: Michael Bloom made a motion to have a policy where 
OSRD can make an emergency declaration to bypass the normal bid process for any project 
up to $25,000. Barbara Hover made second. Approved. Motion: Michael Bloom made a 
motion to declare Riverdale Road washout an emergency declaration repair project. Barbara
Hover made second. Approved.”


